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Office of Planning and Research 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 121 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Project Title: 

Applicant/Owner: 

ZF# 2023-0023 (TEVELDE WELL REPLACEMENT) 

DA YID & ALICE TEVELDE TRUST 
5985 4nr A VENUE 
HANDFORD, CA 93230 

Project Location: Subject property is located on an approximately 969.07-acre agriculturally zoned parcel between Tule Canal 
and Knights Landing Ridge Cut, off County Roads (CR) 16 and 11 7 (APN: 057-100-0 I 6) in the unincorporated area of the 
County. 

Project Description: The project Applicant will obtain a water well permit (#22-089W) with Yolo County Environmental 

Health (YCEH) to drill a new 400-foot ( 16" casing diameter) agricultural well to replace an existing agricultural well on site 

that is no longer operational. The existing well will be abandoned under a water well abandonment permit (#23-001 W) 

through YCEH. The Yolo Subbasin Groundwater Agency (YSGA) reviewed both permits, per Governor Newsom's recent 

drought Executive Order (E.O. N-7-22), and provided written verification for the approval and issuance of Permit #22-089W 

on June 17, 2022. The proposed replacement well has no planned increase in pumping capacity from the original 

specifications of the existing well; therefore, the proposed well is consistent with the adopted Yolo Subbasin Groundwater 

Sustainability Plan and will not decrease the likelihood of achieving the sustainability goals for the Sub basin. 

Exempt Status: 

Exemption based on Section 15268 of the California Environmental Quality Act for Ministerial Projects. 

Reasons why project is exempt: 
The Project involves the installation of a new agricultural well approximately 3,500 feet southwest from the location of the 
abandoned well being replaced. The proposed action of installing a new well system is exempt from California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Section 15302 (Class 2) of CEQA and CEQA Guidelines. 

The Project meets the requirements of the Class 2 exemption for "replacement" of existing structures and faci I ities because the 
installation of a new well be located on the same site as the abandoned well and will have substantially the same purpose and 
capacity as the structure replaced. Additionally, the Project will involve negligible or no expansion of capacity, as stated by 
the letter dated June 17, 2022, from the Yolo Subbasin Groundwater Agency. 
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